
MINUTES FOR DECEMBER 17, 2014 
 

New Castle Cemetery Trustees monthly meeting at New Castle Town 
Hall, 3.30 p.m. 

 
 

Present:  Jim Cerny, Terri Golter, Carol White  
 
1.  The October minutes were approved. 
 
2.1 – Current Budget – Discussed Mike Petlick’s fall billing.  There are again some 
problems with double billing.  We looked over remaining money in this year’s budget. 
 
2.2 – budget for next year – Discussed the budget for the next fiscal year.  As mowing 
costs keep going up, the budget will have to be increased.  We did make a couple of 
small cuts in two other line items. 
 
3.1 – Margaret Harrington was buried in Riverside by her family. 
 
4.1 – Jim gave us a current copy of New Castle related deaths and burials for the past 
year. 
 
4.2 –   Wetlands status of Oceanside Cemetery Phase II – Jim will speak to the 
Conservation commission about the possible wetlands area in the Oceanside Cemetery 
to see what their determination is about possible future use of this area.  
 
4.3 - We spent the last half hour revising the Cemetery Rules and Regulations which we 
hope to finish soon.   
 
5.1 – We went over the To Do list.  
 
Frost Cemetery sign – We are still waiting to hear from Historic New England about the 
next step for the historic sign. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Next Meeting: January 21, at 3.30 p.m. 
Carol White, Secretary 
 


